
April 2023

City of Culver 

City Contact List 

City Council 

Bart Carpenter - Mayor / Admin.
E-mail: bcarpenter@cityofculver.net

Luke Middleton – Streets/Stormwater

E-mail: lmiddleton@cityofculver.net
Josh Thody – Wastewater
E-mail: jthody@cityofculver.net
Tim Woods – Buildings/Fire
E-mail: twoods@cityofculver.net

Dave Beck – Safety/Code Enfor.

E-mail: dbeck@cityofculver.net

Chuck Rushing – Parks/Recreation

E-mail: crushing@cityofculver.net

Scott Ough – Public Relations

E-mail: sough@cityofculver.net

              City Contact 

Donna McCormack…541-419-5330

Email: cityhall@cityofculver.net

 

Catch Culver 

P.O. Box 368, Culver, OR  97734 
Phone:  (541) 546-6494   Fax: (541) 546-3624 

Hours:  8:00-12:00 & 1:00-5:00 M-F 
Email:  cityhall@cityofculver.net 

EMERGENCY 
Please call 911 in case of 

an emergency. 

Fire Department……….541-475-7274 
Burn Info Recording..…541-475-1789 
Police Dispatch…….….541-475-2201 
Animal Control……..….541-475-2201 
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Calendar of    
Events

Budget Committee Mtg. 4

Park Com. Mtg – 6:00 p.m. 5

Safe Routes to Schools Mtg. 12

City Council Mtg – 6:30 p.m. 17

BINGO at 6:00 p.m. 21

Urban Renewal Dist. 5/2

Notice of Budget Committee Meeting
City of Culver & Culver Urban Renewal District

Notice of Budget Committee meeting:  A public meeting of the budget 
committee for the Culver Urban Renewal District and the City of Culver, 
Jefferson County, State of Oregon, to discuss the budget for the fiscal year 
July 1, 2023 to June 30, 2024 will be held at Culver City Hall, 200 First Ave., 
Culver OR  97734.  The meeting will take place on April 4, 2023 at 6:00 p.m.  
The purpose of the meeting is to receive the budget message and to receive 
comment from the public on the budget.  A copy of the budget document is 
available online at www.cityofculver.net or may be inspected or obtained on 
at Culver City Hall between the hours of 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m.  This is a 
public meeting where deliberation of the Budget Committee will take place.  
Any person may appear at the meeting and discuss the proposed programs.

Culver 
Meeting Info. 
Notices, Etc. 
Sign up for 
City Alerts.
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Worship Services
 Culver Christian Church 
501 Fourth Ave. 
(541) 546-3301 

Church of the Nazarene 
600 Third Ave. 
(541) 546-3473

  

CULVER FOOD BANK
If you live in the Culver School 
District and need food, please 
contact Joanne at 541-546-
4502 to make arrangements to 
pick up food from our food 
bank.

       Sponsored by C.C.I.G.

The Recycle Center is open 
each month on the first and 
third Saturday from 9:00 to 
12:00 noon. The recycle 
center is located immediately 
west of the rail-road tracks 
on Iris Ave. (on the right after 
crossing the railroad track)  

Please call Dave at 541-379-
1409 for more information.

Fresh to You 
Mobile Food Pantry

3rd Tuesday of each month 
from 3:00 – 4:00 p.m. at the 
H.S. Ag Shop Parking Lot 
Free Food & no proof of ID or 

income required.
Text FRESH2CULVER to 

541-577-1673 for reminders.

 

City Council Meeting – March 20, 2023
Workshop:  Jered Reid on information on Public Purchasing, he explained the existing 
codes in regard to the public procurement process and explained the difference between 
what the city currently uses and what is required by the state.    Roll Call:  Mayor Bart 
Carpenter, Luke Middleton, Tim Woods, David Beck, Chuck Rushing, Josh Thody, and Scott 
Ough were present.  The AGENDA and CONSENT AGENDA were approved with Thody 
declaring a conflict of interest.  INFORMATIONAL ITEMS: Cindy Dix provided information 
and an update on the Park Site Plan and Oregon State Parks Grant Application. She 
explained she was requesting a grant for $750,000 to install a skate park, pickleball court, 
bike pump track and parking.  The grant needs to be submitted by Apr 1, interviews for some 
projects in June/July and a funding decision would be made in Sept/Oct.  Councilors asked 
questions and Cindy explained the proposal and everyone understood the council is not 
bound by their decisions and the city will be responsible for all maintenance.  Citizen’s 
Input:  Jim Cyr feels the city doesn’t help business and he is opposed to the city banning 
the sale of drug paraphernalia.  Ron Reed and others indicated some folks feel crack pipes 
could be considered nice pieces of art, a store is considered a “gatekeeper” to restrict 
minors from purchasing illegal products, the city should help small and local businesses.  All 
the testimony opposed banning the sale of drug paraphernalia.  OLD BUSINESS:   Crystal 
Ough was appointed to the Park Committee (with councilor Ough abstaining from the vote). 
 Crawdad Festival: Denise Woods indicated CCIG is not sponsoring the festival.  
Resolution 23-02 approving Informal Solicitation for Materials for Culver Park Pavilion 
Landscaping Project was approved.  Resolutions 23-03 and 23-04 (a Development 
Agreement and authorization to apply for a grant) were both approved.  NEW BUSINESS:  
Following discussion about space limitations, the council decided to continue renting tables 
to the community. Proposed Ordinance 23-02 Adopting Drug Paraphernalia regulations died 
for lack of a motion to approve. The first Presentation of Ordinance 23-03 Adopting 
Changes to the code regarding Animals was approved with minor changes.  REPORTS: 
Linda Victorine reported the Planning Commission position vacancy has been declared by 
the Urban Renewal District Board.  Patti Carpenter reported the chamber would like to 
propose changing the Crawdad Festival Parade route. Jack Ickler provided an update on 
water levels and indicated NUID will be undertaking a canal piping project beginning in Oct. 
23. Brent Schulke reported he received two new complaints plus another 3 today in addition 
to the 5 before.  One has been resolved.  Kim Symons reported via ZOOM and said she is 
working reduced hours but the light pole will be arriving shortly and she explained the need 
to purchase a mini-excavator instead of a multi-use tractor.  Other equipment needs include 
a boss plow and a small street sweeper.  Donna McCormack reported the city will be 
working on an IGA with Metolius for the Grader and an IGA with CO Public Works Assoc. for 
other equipment needs in addition to reporting a Street Maintenance Fee is being proposed 
in the budget this year. She also reported on the process Madras used for their entry sign, 
SEI filing, the Safe Routes to Schools community meeting and the budget committee 
meeting on Apr. 4th.  Jered Reid, no report.  COUNCIL & MAYOR REPORTS:  Middleton 
asked about HB 3115 and the requirement to update our city ordinances and clarified the 
proposed Street Maintenance Fee could also be used to build sidewalks.  Rushing reported 
they plan to have separate meetings for the Parks Committee and the Crawdad Festival. 
Ough reported a QR Codes is now available for people to sign up to receive notice of 
website changes, having a city facebook page is not proposed at this time but he would like 
to the website to be more engaging. Thody, Beck, and Woods had no report.  Mayor 
Carpenter reported he has been attending the LOC Legislative Updates and the Madras 
Pioneer report on the historical documents provided to the city and he will be looking into 
how to protect them.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:02 p.m.

(The complete minutes of the meeting are available by requesting them from Culver City Hall.)
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